Parrett and Axe News



School Year 2016-17 July No 10

Diary Dates (Please keep!!)

Friday 30 th June	Rehearsal and performance of Beaminster	Rehearsal a.m.
	Festival concert at Beaminster School-all	Concert-arrive from 6:30
	of Years 5 and 6 need a school tie, a white	p.m. for 7:00 p.m. start
	shirt or blouse and their very best	·
	behaviour!	
Monday 3 rd July	Moving up morning in 2017-18 class bases.	
	Miss Humphries will be with Kimmeridge	
	Year 6 at Beaminster School all day	
	Years 1 and 2 gymnastics squad final	p.m.
	practice	
Tuesday 4 th July	Mr Smith in school all day-please come and	
	say hello!	
	Moving up morning 2. Year 6 at Beaminster	
	School all day	
	Year 5 swimming p.m.	
Wednesday 5 th July	Key Steps gymnastics competition at	
	Beaminster School all day with Mrs Bailey	
	and Miss Evans	
	STAMP Drama Club	3:15 p.m.
Friday 7 th July	Non Uniform Day for cakes, bottles and	
	other tombola donations	
	Year 6 Swimming Lessons	
Monday 10th July	Beaminster Pyramid Cricket Tournament at	p.m.
	Beaminster School	
Tuesday 11 th July	Year 6 Swimming Lesson	1:00 p.m3:00 p.m.
	Final Footie4dorset Club	3:10 p.m4:10 p.m.
Wednesday 12 th July	Years 1 and 2 Multiskills Festival at	a.m.
	Beaminster School	
	Final STAMP Club including performance	3:15 p.m 4:15 p.m.

Thursday 13 th July	Planned date for publication of end of year reports and 2017-18 Key Stage 2 ability groups	
Friday July 14th	Non uniform day for donations of cakes, or a minimum £1 cash donation Final Year 5 Swimming Lesson	1:00 p.m3:00 p.m.
	Sports Day PTFA Summer Fete	5:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m.
Monday 17th July	Landance working with Years 3 and 4 Leavers Play "Rocky Monster Show"	9:15 a.m. 1:45 p.m.
Tuesday 18 th July	Final Year 6 Swimming Lesson Leavers Play	1:00 p.m3:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday 19 th July	Durdle Door visit to Leeson House Outdoor Education Centre	All day
Thursday 20th ^h July	Mr Evans Celebration Tea Party	After school
Friday 21 st July	Leavers Service in church	9:15 a.m.
	Celebration Worship	2:15 p.m.
	END OF TERM	3:00 p.m.
Monday 4 th September	CPD Day	
Tuesday 5 th September	CPD Day	
Wednesday 6 th September	School re-opens - we look forward to another successful year!	8:40a.m.

Dear Parents

Well, this is it, my final Newsletter as head teacher. I know that I will see you all before the end of term but I still need to say again that I have had 20 wonderful years here and I know that Mr Smith is looking forward to working in such a positive setting-please support him just as the vast majority of you have supported me over many years THANK YOU.

Staffing Update

Please make Mr Smith and Miss Humphries very welcome next term-they are both looking forward to meeting you all!

Please join me in thanking Mrs Seal and Mr Atkinson who have done such a wonderful job with Kimmeridge this term-I know that they are both very grateful for the way that you have all welcomed them into our school family

Sports Day and Summer Fete Friday July 14th

Please read the minutes sent on Wednesday which show the MANY ways that you can support the PTFA Committee who raise huge amounts of money for all of our children INCLUDING YOURS!

- 1. Please sell the raffle tickets attached to this Newsletter
- 2. Please offer yourself for at least one session on the rota-there are nearly 200 parents in total so there really should be no empty slots!
- 3. Please lend the PTFA your party tents/gazebos for extra shelter

- 4. If you are the parent of a Year 5 or 6 child please help them with their stall
- ^{5.} Please come along and have a good time!

Annual Written Reports

These are due to be distributed on Thursday July 14th. Please be aware that the teachers spend hours and hours producing these documents and marking the assessments to support your data sheets. Please make an appointment with a teacher if you would like to discuss a report in more detail or even just to say THANK YOU.

Please be aware that Mrs White produces the statements for Computing and Mrs Hall and Mrs Harris for P.E. This is yet another indication of what a wonderful staff team we have here-there are not many schools where the support staff team contribute so much!

Memories Homework

I never cease to be amazed by the quality of the homework produced each year. This year obviously means even more to me than usual and I am determined to give each piece the quality time that it deserves THANK YOU.

My Celebrations

It will be a very emotional final week as head teacher and I hope that I will see you all at some stage-Leavers Plays, Tea Party...

I hope that I can still remain a part of the "extended family" and that I will be able to stay in touch with any of you who are interested.

Mr Evans' Tea Party

As you can see from the attached invitation everyone is invited to Mr Evans' tea party on Thursday 20th July at 3.15pm. We are asking for help with the catering for this event because we are expecting a lot of people to attend. We are asking each class to provide items of food please see the table below.

Lulworth	Cupcakes	
Durdle Door	Tray Bakes	
Kimmeridge	Sandwiches/rolls	
Chesil	Biscuits	
Corfe	Crisp/snacks	
PTFA	Tea/Coffee milk and sugar	
Staff	Sausages/ sausage rolls/vegetarian sausage rolls	

Final Day

There will be a Key Stage 2 Leavers Service in church at 09:15 and a Celebration Worship in school at 14:15 before school closes at 3:00 p.m.

We wish all 16 Year 6 children and Rosie who is moving to Maiden Beech in September the very best for the future!

Hot School Meals

The website for ordering meals can be found at www.dorset.mealselector.co.uk where you must register before payment can be accepted. You only have to register once; thereafter please use your login details. You can place your order at any time up until the cut off time of midnight on Sunday - 7 days before the full week in which the meal is to be served. When you register your children on the system, please can we ask that you allocate them to the relevant class as below so that their order will appear on the correct list in school Corfe

Chesil Kimmeridge Durdle Door

Lulworth

Also all Corfe and Chesil children are entitled to free school meals; when you register for the first time, tick the checkbox to apply for eligibility for free school meals. You will need to wait for a confirmation email from Chartwells before you can place the first order and not be charged for the meals.

You will find the link to online ordering on the school website here:

http://www.mosterton.dorset.sch.uk/forms_and_letters.htm under the Hot School Meals section. There is also a user guide available for you to download.

